
Issue Spring 9 

11th March 2022 Heads Up 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wed 16th March, 9am Year 1 assembly 
Wed 16th March, 5pm Year 6 SATs meeting 
Friday 18th March Red Nose Day 
Wed 30th March, 3.30-6pm Parents Evening 
Thurs 31st March, 4-7pm Parents Evening 
Thurs 7th April Easter Egg Bingo, more info to 
follow 
Fri 29th April Quiz Night—Parents/Carers 
only. More info to follow 

Reading % 

YR 100 

Y1 100 

Y2 100 

Y3 100 

Y4 100 

Y5 100 

Y6 96 

Parking Reminder 

The residents of Davidson Avenue are reporting that drives are being 
blocked by a small number of parents at drop off and pick up times.  It 
is only a very small minority, but if you do use this entrance to arrive at 
school, please avoid preventing residents from leaving or returning to 
their properties.  Thank you for your support in this matter. 

Natural Disasters Topic 

On Monday, Year 3 and 4 launched their 
new topic on natural disasters.  They re-
searched different natural disasters such as 
tornados, hurricanes, earthquakes and the 
different stages of a volcano.  They enjoyed 
working collaboratively with Year 4! 

 

Space Assembly 

On Wednesday 9th March, Year 5 per-
formed an assembly all about space.  It was 
a chance to share all the science learning 
we had done, as well as our fantastic Space 
Camp.  The assembly was written and per-
formed by all the Year 5 children.  We in-
cluded stage directions to help us easily 
follow the script.  There was some funny 
comedy included, as well as jokes included 
and a song.  We were a little nervous to  
perform in front the parents and the whole 
school, but it went really well! 

By Saihaj and Mariana, CTCN Reporters 

Comic Relief—Red Nose Day 

On Friday 18th March, the whole school will be celebrating 
Red Nose Day (also known as Comic Relief) and the JLT 
will be leading a fun day full of jokes and laughter.  Chil-
dren will be asked to donate some money to wear something red, and 
bring in their favourite jokes to school. We’re really looking forward to 
all the children telling their class hilarious jokes.  There will be a  
‘’2okeathon’’ where each class will vote for the best joke in their class.  
The winning joke from each class will be told in our celebration assem-
bly in the afternoon as well as our usual achievements and certificates.  
So make up some brilliant jokes because YOUR joke could be told in 
assembly!  By CTCN Reporter, Vidhi. 

We’ve had yet another wonderful week of collaborative learning.  
Year 5’s class assembly was spectacular and it was fantastic to have 
parents in to share the children’s learning. 

This week we’ve taken part in a girl’s football festival and the JLT 
have inspired the children with their plans for Red Nose Day.  Anoth-
er highlight of the week has been the fact that we’ve moved away 
from our  phased approach to outdoor play at lunchtime and the 
feedback from the children has been very positive as they’ve had the 
opportunity to play with children from other year groups for the first 
time in 2 years. 

Thank you for supporting your children with their home learning sci-
ence projects; there are so many inspirational ones that the children 
will enjoy sharing in school as part of Monday’s science day.  It isn’t 
too late to send in your science project. 

Nearly 200 children attended Movie Night last Friday.  It was a 
pleasure to have so many back in school for the evening.  Many 
thanks to the HSA for their support preparing snack bags—the chil-
dren felt like they were at the cinema, as did the staff! 

Today we were fortunate to have a visit from Charlie Fogarty, who is 
part of the Leamington Brakes Football Club.  Charlie’s disability has-
n’t prevented him living his life to the full and his presentation was so 
inspiring for all our children. 

Next week we have so much going on ranging from sports events, 
visits to the library, dance events and Red Nose Day.   



ROCKETS BREAKFAST AND AFTERSCHOOL CLUB 

Open Monday—Friday term time only 
8.00am—8.45am (Breakfast Club) and 3.15pm-6pm (Afterschool Club) 

Morning session £3.50 

Afternoon session £3.60 until 4pm, £6.90 until 5pm or £8.60 until 6pm 

Places are available on all days. 

Ring 01926 423404 or email rocketsooscltd@hotmail.co.uk 

Dinner Menu Week 2 

Meat Free Monday 
Quorn Sausage Pattie 

Tuesday 
Chicken Pie 
Vegetarian—Quorn Dippers 

Wednesday 
Roast Beef 
Vegetarian — Quorn Roast 

Thursday 
Organic Pork Meatballs 
Vegetarian — Plant Power Meatballs 

Friday 
Fish Fillet Fingers 
Vegetarian—Breaded Vegetable Fingers 

EVERY DAY: 
Jacket Potato with a choice of either: Cheese, 
Beans, Cheese and Beans 

How to get in touch 
Clapham Terrace Primary School 
Clapham Terrace 
Leamington Spa 
CV31 1HZ 
 
Telephone:  01926 423404 
Email:  admin2312@welearn365.com 
Website:  www.claphamterrace.info 

Dinner Money 

The cost of dinner per day is £2.35, £11.75 a week. 
Please ensure that all cash/cheque payments come in on a Monday in a 
named, sealed envelope.  Cheques should be made payable to: Clapham Ter-
race Primary School WCC. 
You can also pay via Pay 360 online. Contact the office if you require an 
activation code to register. 

Emails sent out: 
Booster Groups to selected children in Year 4 and 6 

First Aid reporting system to all years 
Mini Olympics topic information to Early Years 

Parent’s Evening booking to all years 
Year 1 class assembly to Year 1 

Letters sent out: 
SATs information evening to Year 6 

Athletics event to Year 6 
Celebration of Reading Challenge to selected children in Year 4 

Dance show information to Year 3 
Visit to Radford Road church to Early Years 

There are children in school who have severe nut allergies 
(including peanuts) 

No food produce containing nuts is permitted in school 

Eggciting Eggs 

We’ve got some very eggcit-
ing news for the children of 
Clapham! 
 
Mr Mason and Mrs Holber-
ton have organised to have chicken eggs in 
school and raise them in an incubator.  The 
eggs are now in Year 3 and have begun the 
incubation period.  The temperature of the 
incubator will be monitored, and the eggs 
will be looked after over weekend too. 
 
We really hope that they will hatch! 
Stay tuned, the children will be very excited 
to keep you up to date. 

Thank you to Woody’s 
Dad for making us a 
bird table.  It has pride 
of place in our front 
garden. 

EARLY YEARS COLOUR MONSTERS 

The children in Early Years have been learning about a great book 
called Colour Monsters.  They had a lot of fun creating a piece of art 
about the different monsters in the book.  They designed and created 
their own junk modelling monsters 
(made out of old, recycled materials). 
They got to decide what monster 
they made.  Each monster has their 
own feeling – happy, sad, angry, 
afraid, calm, love.  The class really 
enjoyed their book and the teachers  dressed up as the monsters for 
World Book Day! 

By Emily and Lana, CTCN Reporters 


